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March 2, 2023 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
 

On Wednesday, January 11, 2023, the City of Naples and Kelly Brothers, Inc. began 
construction of the GSBN Outlet E seawall Replacement Project in the north Parking area between 
4560 Gulf Shore Blvd North and 4700 Gulf Shore Blvd North. As of February 24th, 150 feet of the 
seawall has been completed. Kelly Brothers, Inc. will complete the remaining 150 feet in the north 
section with the concrete cap and deadman being poured next week. This section will remain closed 
as roadway crews install the new curbing, sidewalk and parking area in the north lot.  

 
Beginning Monday March 6, 2023, demolition of the southern parking lot will commence. This 

means both the north and south sections of parking lot will be closed to the public. Currently the 
project is at approximately 30% completion. The anticipated substantial completion date is May 26, 
2023.  

Traffic control and warning signs will be installed in the work zone. Most of the work will not 
impact vehicular traffic. Motorists, bicyclists, and pedestrians should be alert for construction workers 
and equipment around the roadway. They are encouraged to allow additional time in their schedule 
for potential delays. Resident cooperation and patience are appreciated during this process. 

 
Questions concerning this project should be directed to the City of Naples’ Streets and 

Stormwater Department’s Projects & Public Outreach Coordinator, Samantha McEnhill, at 239-213-
5019 or smcenhill@naplesgov.com. 
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